THIRSDAE HASH HOUSE HARRIERS
MINUTES OF 7TH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON 16TH JANUARY 2011 AT 2.30PM

GRANDE VISTA MULTI- PURPOSE HALL

1. The meeting was called to order at 2.30pm by the out-going President, Ms Amy Lin. The number of members present was 13members with 2 proxies.
2. The confirmation of the Minutes of the 6th Annual General Meeting held on 24 January 2010 was proposed by Mr. Chan Siew Fang and seconded by Mr. Colin Chan.

3. The President presented the Audited Accounts for the Year 2010. The accounts were audited by the Honorary Auditors Mr. John Koh and Mr. Chan Siew Fang. It was noted there was a loss of $537.75 for the year 2010. 

4. The Income and Expenditure Statement indicated an expense of $2,936.46 against an expense of $1,948.70 for 2009 on Down Down beer, drinks and ice. This is a 50% increase in expenditure, as the Hash Brew has been very generous with the beer coupled with more interesting circle. Also on the expense is a $3,000.00 subsidy for the Dinner and Dance 2010 held on November 2010.
The adoption of the accounts was proposed by Mr. Howard Ang and seconded by Mr. Benson Quek.
5. In her welcome speech, the out-going President Ms Amy Lin gave thanks to the out-going committee members Mr. Jim Eller, Ms Jill Chiang and Mr. Colin Chan, who have been very committed to doing a good job last year. Members were generally pleased with the work of the committee.
It has been a good year with the membership increased from 29 to hit 41 at one point. The membership now stands at 38 due to 3 recent resignations, namely Glenn Cheah, Tan Lee Hua and Tham Weng Lok (Tai Lok). Hopefully, the new committee will also work on increasing the membership again.
The quality of circle and the runs have also improved last year. The highlight of the year was of course the 1st Dinner and Dance 2010 which was a huge success with a total of 10 tables, held at Hotel Re!.

Also thanks to the out-going committee which fully funded the committee run held on 6 January 2011 with T-shirts, drinks and food.

The President however regrets not being able to hold a charity run as well as outstation run to JB due to time constraint. Perhaps the new committee would like to look into these events.

6. On the election of the Committee for year 2011, members voted in favor  of the following nominees:
i) President               : Mr. Colin Chan
      ii) Vice President      : Mr. Chan Siew Fang
      iii) Hon Secretary      : Mr. Greg Chamberlain
      iv) Hon Treasurer      : Mr. Benson Quek
7. The Honorary Auditors for the Year 2011 are Ms Jill Chiang and Mr. Howard Ang.
8. The in-coming President, Mr. Colin Chan requests support for himself and his new committee and hopefully will outdo the good work done by the last committee.
 8.   On Any Other Business, several issues were discussed: 
i) 400th Run 
The highlight of the year 2011 would be the 400th Run which will happen sometime in April 2011. The committee has requested Mr. Jim Eller to assist in organizing this event. 
ii) Mr. William Chin raised the issue on the scheduling of hares for runs. He suggests each member be numbered to ensure fairness when the turn comes to setting runs.  The committee will look into more efficient ways of haring runs.
iii) Mr. Jim Eller raised the issue on the usage of club funds where a motion was passed on the 2nd AGM held on year 2006 that “to allow current and all future committee to only spend whatever the committee can collect during its term of office and that usage of funds brought forward from the previous committee requires the calling of an EOGM where a two-thirds majority of the members present in favor is necessary.” 
Mr. Howard Ang suggests existing club funds could be used for family oriented events such as family run etc.

Ms Jill Chiang also proposed existing club funds to be taken out to use for special events such as the CNY run, Family run, Charity run etc.
Mr. Chan Siew Fang mentioned that it is not allowed to vote for excess fund at this juncture as it is not in the original agenda of the AGM to do so. Where necessary, an EOGM would be called to approve the usage of existing club funds.
iv) Mr. Jim Eller raised the issue on the need to regularize the constitution amendment which was passed on the 3rd AGM held on 28 Jan 2007, i.e. “The post of President is opened to all members regardless of nationality, race or gender. A non-resident or foreigner who wishes to stand for the post of President must be a regular member of Thirsdae HHH for at least a period of 3 years continuously.”

The committee will look into amending the constitution with the Registry of Societies.

9.  The meeting ended at about 3.20 pm and adjourned to a coffeeshop for refreshment.
Recorded by: Jill Chiang
